

GPL Minutes Tuesday, April 14, 2015

Time: 1:30 PM to 3:30 PM

Location: Oregon Dept. Agriculture, Downstairs Conference Rm D
635 Capital St NE
Salem, OR 97301

Intro:

Announcements/jobs/Amendment

- GIS in Action, May 4-6, 2015 Vancouver WA.
- ArcGIS Pro online (free) training.
- Randy Dana (DLCD) wanted to add to the agenda – idea of a data annotation tool.

Review Mar 2015 Minutes:

- No additional comments.

Framework:

Bob Denouden: Framework data development funding proposals were all due on April 14th. Amended Soils Data Standard has come in and is under review. Meta Data Standard workgroup met on April 15 to discuss how to proceed; this Standard will be on the agenda at the upcoming Framework Forum (May 20th Framework Forum, which will be held in Salem at the Chemeketa Center for Business and Industry.) The Fish Habitat Distribution Data Standard is under review. Elevation FIT has a new Chair; Jake McDonald has stepped forward to take leadership, and is awaiting OGIC approval. Geoscience's lead Ian Madin has stepped down and Lina Ma has stepped forward as new FIT Chair, pending OGIC approval.

Hydro FIT met recently to review proposal for funding standards for both Federal and State monies. This FIT also created an online study for stakeholders (Federal and State) to look at the ROI on the Hydro standards efficacy. Coastal Marine FIT met last week and they are currently working on formalizing their data elements.

Annotation of Framework Layers:

R. Dana: There is a identified need for an online tool to track issues about LIDAR data. This idea originated out of the Coastal data works that Randy Dana and Lincoln County's Eli Adams to track errors/issues in datasets, and then recently resurfaced again while working on the Shoreline Datasets. GPL members believe that such an online tool could be applied to other Framework datasets as a bug tracking tool. It was decided to bring that topic up following the framework report. Randy Dana, Josh Tanner and Bob Denouden will follow up.

Shared Services

C. Smith and Gail are still trying to get movement on setting up meetings with agencies and how the Shared Service approach will work before anyone else start to create anything.

GEO Move:

Cy Smith: Moving along – DAS Geo would remain as part of the CIO office but will be moving over to and working closely with DLCD. DLCD is very supportive and want the Shared Services approach to work. Move should happen by the end of April, however DAS ' new interim director has recently put a hold on the move pending a better understanding of the proposal.

ELA/OGIC:

Cy Smith: Met two times with ESRI on ELA and will have a second stakeholders meeting this Friday (April 17, 2015). In terms of OGIC we talked about a revision of the executive order (EO) and Cy was asked to create a draft and then run it through the policy advisory committee. In revising the EO will look at revising the structure of OGIC and the Funding mechanism.

Developers Conference

Dave Mather/Josh Tanner: Dave presented updates and info related to Enterprise Architecture and Design on ArcGIS Server 10.3 and Portal. ESRI states that the simplest design is really the best approach for ArcGIS Server site setup.

GEO is looking into the idea of critical core (process that has to be up 24-7) versus community core (issues that are project based). The idea is separating architecture/infrastructure so that you are not taking down one machine. ESR also recommends against clustering.

Overall Theme and Key topics of Conference: Shared application development environment, Vector Tiles, and Smart mapping, and JavaScript, and AppStudio.

ESRI update:

Lee Otis: UC conference registration is now open.

Agency Round table

- DSL: R. Sounhein – Working with JavaScript JQuery Mobile framework.
- ODFW: J. Bower. Working on home stretch of Framework Fish Passage Barrier Database. Redesign of ODFW's Compass tool.
- ODWR: B. Harmon. Launched a new Drought Watch Web Page. Currently there is Five counties that have declared a drought status.
- DLCDC: Nothing to report.
- ODA: D. Walker . Discovered that had an issue with Win 2012 bug in a cluster environment. Issues revolve around the use of UNC paths.
- ODOT: C. Brady. Hired two new ISS II, continue on their 10.2.2 upgrade. Updating the transportation network.
- OEM: D. Stoelb. New ISS 3 has been hired, upgrading all 911 mapping software called Vesta Map.
- OWEB: T. Worth. Working with ODFW on fish passage database update.
- DOR: J. Prychun. Morrow County just signed data license agreement. There are now only four counties remaining that have not participated in the Taxlot/ownership.

Meeting Adjourned

Next months (May 12, 2015) GPL Meeting: Dept. of Emergency Management, Conference room, 625 Capital Street, NE, Salem OR, 97301.

June GPL Meeting will be held here in Salem at ODFW